
Rotary Park Fish and Wildlife Viewing Area 
Project 

 

We are enhancing the Rotary Park Pavilion as an environmentally themed fish and wildlife 
viewing area for residents and visitors  We wish to make Rotary Park a recreational destination 
that attracts and inspires residents and visitors to learn more about Rotary, and Rotary’s new 
focus area, protecting the environment, as well as our local history. We are doing this with 
interpretive signs, interactive metal art (the whale), maintenance and cleaning, new picnic 
tables, a loop trail, a peace pole, and memorial bench. We have twenty-six community partners 
providing kind support. 
 

 
Rotary Park Pavilion 

 



 

Project History 
 

• In 2022 we received a $5000 Rotary district grant that we added to $14, 035 in club funds to 

start maintenance and graffiti removal, and design two interpretive signs, a thank you sign and a 

new gazebo sign, two new picnic tables made from recycled plastic lumber. We also installed a 

floating bird roost. 

• In 2023 we received another Rotary district grant of $5000. We also received $20,000 in 

additional grant money from Rasmuson Foundation ($18,000) and the Seward Community 

Foundation ($2000) which we used to fund interactive whale art. We also received additional 

donations of gravel to refresh the loop trail and create a pad for a newly donated memorial 

bench, a land survey, a memorial bench and The Kino Rotary club is creating and donating a 

peace pole. 

• In 2024 we have applied for another matching Rotary district grant of $2500 and committed 

another $2500 in club funds for a total of $5000 to create 2 more interpretive signs to direct 

people on Third Ave to the Pavilion, and describe how to operate the whale and put up some 

wildlife boxes such as an owl box, bat box and bee hotel.. 

• In the future, we may investigate developing a trail from Third Ave around the lagoon to the 

Pavilion, but private land boundaries may make this unfeasible. 

New Signs 
The following interpretive signs are in production and will be installed at the park soon. 



 

Protect the environment messages. 



 

Thanks to our partners. 



 

Learn more detail about the history of Rotary Park and the project in our blog article, “The History and 

Ecology of Rotary Park”. 

 

 

 

 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/425/Stories/the-history-and-ecology-of-rotary-park
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/425/Stories/the-history-and-ecology-of-rotary-park


New Gazebo sign. 

Habitat Improvement 

 

A floating roost habitat log was created to replace the area where birds sometimes roost on the old pier, 

which will be unavailable when the whale is installed. As you can see, ducks are already using it. 

Pavilion Maintenance 
Before, the walkway to the Pavilion had rotting boards which were unsightly and becoming 

unsafe.  Inside the Pavilion there was graffiti and burn marks from where a burn barrel had been 

used. The picnic table was small and damaged. The wood throughout was darkened from smoke 

from a previous fire. 



                  

 

     

Removing graffiti and replacing the old beat-up picnic table with two larger ones made from recycled 

lumber. 

Now, many of the walkway boards have been replaced, making it safer and more beautiful by our 

partner, the city. The Pavilion was power-washed, and graffiti removed by the maintenance folks from 

the Gateway hotel as a donation. 

 



  

Power washing and replacing rotting boards.

 

Jim Tomeo 

The old picnic table was removed, and two new ones were created from lumber made of recycled 

plastic, helping to promote our environment message. This was completed with grant funds and in 

partnership with Sustainable Seward and Alaska Plastics Recovery. 



Seward Rotary and Rotarians purchased a recycling can take care of the recycling. 

  

The Whale 
The fifteen’ moveable metal whale will be the main attraction drawing locals and visitors to the park, so 

they will see the environmental messages. The initial concept went through several prototype designs 

until a final design was complete and presented to the Seward Rotary Club. The whale is being built now 

with primarily recycled materials and will be installed in September 2024. Visitors will able to move the 

whale via a ship’s captains steering wheel mounted on the Pavilion and connected to the whale with a 

drive shaft. 

             

Early model of the moveable whale by Ryan Guale. Demonstration of final model. It will be made from 

copper tubing. 

New Donations 
As word spread of the project, more people wanted to get involved and donate in some way. The Kino 

Rotary club from Arizona is building a peace pole that will stand in the center of the loop trail, and honor 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=El7YgeaQ0AI&t=79s


early settlers and native inhabitants with the word peace spelled out in their languages. A land survey 

was donated by John Lang and associates, freeing up some funds to pay a contractor to refresh a 

previous loop trail with new gravel, which was also donated by Metco. The contractor will also create a 

gravel pad to install a new memorial bench, donated by the Seward Senior Center. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Loop trail which went out of use when the wood creosote board walkway was removed for 

environmental reasons, will be reinstated by adding fresh gravel, donated by Metco. A gravel bench pad 

will be installed on the SW corner to provide a site for the newly donated Rotarian memorial bench, 

donated by the Seward Senior Center. People will access Rotary Park from Third Ave on existing roads 

(green line), and a sign will be installed on Third Ave directing people with a grant in 2024. People can 

also drive and park on Second Ave. 

Access to 

Park from 

Third Ave on 

existing 

roads. Map 

will be shown 

on a sign 

here.  

Loop  Trail 

Peace Pole 

Memorial bench 



 

 

Peace Pole will be created for us by Buck and Ada Crouch of the Kino Rotary and installed in the center of 

the loop trail 

. 


